

Hon. Mary Katherine Greenlaw, Mayor Hon. Charlie L. Frye, Jr., Vice-Mayor, Ward Four Hon. Kerry P. Devine, At-Large Hon. Matthew J. Kelly, At-Large Hon. Jason N. Graham, Ward One Hon. William C. Withers, Jr., Ward Two Hon. Timothy P. Duffy, Ph.D.,

Ward Three

Council Chambers
715 Princess Anne Street
Fredericksburg, Virginia 22401

Tuesday, July 13, 2021

Council Chambers

5:30 PM

The City Council will hold this meeting in person, and in-person attendance by members of the public is permitted, within the seating capacity of City Council Chambers with social distancing measures in place. Face coverings are required for all attendees. Due to the reduced seating capacity and the continued presence of COVID-19 in the community, the public is encouraged to access the meeting through the broadcast on Cox Channel 84 and Verizon Channel 42. The meetings can also be viewed on our www.regionalwebtv.com/fredcc or accessed through Facebook at www.facebook.com/FXBGgov

Agenda

1. Call To Order

A. Face Covering Requirement

Documents:

FACE MASK REQUIREMENT IN PUBLIC BUILDINGS.PDF

2. Topics

Historic Fredericksburg Foundation, Inc.

- Update on Bank Side Trail Project
- American Rescue Plan Budget Update
- Department of Environmental Quality Consent Order Update

3. Adjournment



Face masks required in City buildings regardless of vaccination status City Council in-person meetings resume, but with continued remote access for participants and viewers.

(Fredericksburg, VA) May 20, 2021 - On recommendation of Fire Chief Mike Jones and Risk and Safety Program Manager Michelle Ridall, the City will continue to require all City employees and visitors to wear face coverings while in City buildings, regardless of vaccination status. This requirement will apply to attendance at in-person City Council meetings, which will resume on Tuesday, May 25th.

The reason for the continued requirement is based on local circumstances. Fire Chief Jones reports that the current 7-day positivity rate for the Rappahannock Regional Health District is 6.7%, compared to the statewide rate of 3.9% for all health districts. Meanwhile, the percent of the City's population that is fully vaccinated – 31.1% -- lags behind the statewide rate of 48.7%. "The elevated positivity rate indicates that COVID-19 is still a presence in our community, warranting continued preventive measures like face masks and social distancing," said Jones, "while the lower vaccination rate tells us that fewer people are protected from the virus."

Jones and Ridall expressed special concerns about a gathering of people in the City Council Chambers, where air exchange systems perform at standard levels, but not at a level consistent with the safe occupation of room by many unmasked people over the course of several hours – typical for a City Council meeting that begins with a work session at 5:30 p.m. and then continues at 7:30 p.m. with a regular meeting that can last for several hours. Governor Northam's latest order continues to require people who are not fully vaccinated to wear a face mask, but there is no means of determining who is, and who is not, fully vaccinated.

"Under these circumstances, the best way to protect public health and safety and promote public access to City Council meetings is to continue to require face coverings for all in attendance. As we transition to in-person meetings, we will also continue to live stream the meeting and offer the option for the community to participate remotely by submitting their comments through e-mail," said City Manager Timothy Baroody, concluding, "The people of Fredericksburg have worked together for over a year to defeat the virus and return to normal. We are so close to the end of the pandemic emergency at this time. Continuing to wear face masks while inside public buildings for a few more weeks will help get us over the finish line."